MINUTES OF FINANCE COMMITTEE DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD  VIRTUALLY THROUGH ZOOM AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.01.21
1.1  APOLOGIES

Cllrs. John Ceri Evans, John Ellis Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Jonathan Greenfield,  Meinir Thomas. 
1.2  PRESENT
Cllrs. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Steffan Chambers, Mike Tregenza, Kathleen Aikman, Eryl Jones-Williams.

1.3  MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 1st  December 2020 were found to be correct.
1.4  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Item 12.9 (D) The Chairman reported that he had contact Mr. Aled Lloyd from the National Park regarding the proposed car park and it was agreed that he would contact Mr. Geraint Lewis asking him to put in another application with regard to this development.

Item 12.9 (E) The Chairman thanked Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield for helping with the lights on the christmas tree in Talybont and also he reported that he had to call an electrician out to make safe the light socket and that the electrician is going to fit a new socket and transformer in an enclosed box with a lock on the toilet wall. It was agreed to leave this matter for the Chairman to deal with.

Item 12.10 (B) Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had contacted the company with regard to fitting new mats under the play equipment in the play park but he had not heard back from him as yet.

1.5  MATTERS ARISING

A   Independant Renumeration Panel
The Clerk reported that a form had to be signed by every Councillor again this year with regard to the above. There is a need to list every rule that is been adopted in the Council minutes and if a payment rule regarding costs is been adopted the Councillors that DO NOT claim expenses sign the form declaring this. After a discussion it was agreed to adopt the payments rule regarding costs again this year and it was agreed that everybody that wanted to claim costs would do so but it was important that everybody return the form back to the Clerk once it was completed.
B   Budget Plan
Copies showing the differences between the expenditure that had been made up to the 31st December 2020 since the beginning of April 2020 and what had been earmarked on the budget plan up to the end of December was given to every member.  It was reported that the Council had spent £36,820.04 since the start of the new financial year and this was £5,521.74 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. The members went through the different expenditures that had been made and the differences that were on the business plan individually. It was agreed to accept the above.
C   Council’s Financial Risk Assessment Policy
Copies of the above was given to each member that was present and every item on it was discussed individuall. It was decided to accept this policy. 
D     Council’s Budget for 2021/22
The Treasurer gave each member a copy of the Council’s accounts up to the year ending 31st December 2020 so that they could see what the financial situation was like. A discussion took place and it was decided that an estimate of the following costs were going to be with the Council during the next financial year - Council’s insurance £2,200, Clerk’s wages £2,205, Clerk’s expenses £1,920 , tax on Clerk’s wages £441, Clerk’s Accountant £192, 
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Translator £1,800, donations £2,000, Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure £10,731.04, Wales Air Ambulance £500, village hall £6,000, hire of village hall for Youth Club £400, grass cutting of the cemetery £3,500, grass cutting of the footpaths £1,500, grass cutting football field £1,620, grass cutting other areas £3,000, repairs to play park equipment £2,000, salt bins £300, football field rent £52, christmas lights and trees £500, benches £1,000, Council’s expenses £200, cemetery expenses £3,500, One Voice Wales £300, sundries £1,000, hire of hall £220, contribution to keep Talybont toilets open £4,000, inspection of play parks £300, up keep of flower pots in Talybont £300, Council’s website £120, development of car park £4,000, auditors £650, emergency pot £1,500, Chairman’s Account £100.  

E    Council’s Precept for 2021/22
A letter was received from Gwynedd Council with regard to the above.  After disgussing the budget and foreseeing what the Council’s expenditure will be for the forthcoming financial year,  it was decided to keep the  precept at £50,000.

1.6   TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £23,529.44 in the bank, £4,569.27 in the reserve account and  £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.

Invoices needing payment since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes                -  £147.00 (wages) + £143.16 costs = £290.16
The Play Inspection Company - £135.00 –  inspection of the new play park

Revenue & Customs           -        £110.20 -  tax on Clerk’s wages

Elliott Electrical                       -     £145.00 -  repair Talybont christmas tree lights socket and make safe 

Mr. G. J. Williams         -                £174.22 -  purchase of daffodil bulbs and planting and digging up old flowers

J. B. Pest Control          -                  £60.00 -  eradicate moles in public cemtery

Monies received since last meeting

Gwynedd Council       - £529.25  -  reimbursement for cutting grass on public footpaths
Glyn Rees & Son    -   £1,530.00  – burial of the late Mr. Colin Mead
Invoices paid since last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £90.00 - translation services

The Treasurer reported that the Council had under spent £5,521.74 since the beginning of this financial year up to 31st December 2020 and that she was forseen that £26,440.25 would be carried forward on the 31st March 2021. It must also be remembered that at least £3,279.42 expenditure needs to be done by the end of March 2021 and  only £1,530 to come in (at the moment) and the Council will have substantial expenditure to do during the next financial year 2021/22 because £10,731.04 has been earmarked for Harlech and Ardudwy Leisure and £4,000 has been earmarked for Gwynedd Council as the Council’s contribution to keep the public toilet in Talybont open and £6,000 as a financial contribution to the village hall committee making a total of £20,731.04 without including no other expenditure the Council will be doing. Therefore by remembering that maybe £26,440.25 will be carried over and the precept has  been at £50,000 (£26,440.25 + £50,000 = £76,440.25 - £20.731.04 = £55,709.21) maybe the Council will be fine with their expenditure for the financial year 2020/21. The Members will have a better financial forecast for the year to come at the end of March 2021. Also it has to be remembered that the last year has been very different and not as much spending as usual been made.
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MATTERS DISCUSSED AFTER THE FINANCE MEETING
PLANNING APPLICATION
Demolition of an existing stone outbuilding and erection of 1 affordable dwelling and of 2no. detached open market and associated vehicular access - Land adjoining Tan-y-Foel, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/227C)
No comments to make on this application but the Members were very concerned with regard to the enrance to the houses in this application and also concerned that misuse would be made of the entrance that is between the post office in the village and the bus shelter. As the previous application for this site had been refused for the following reasons – “because the proposal in direct conflict with Strategic Policy G: Housing. Under this policy, the proposal site is allocated for 5 residential units (50% open market and 50% affordable housing to meet local need). This policy also seeks a density of 30 dwellings per hectare for residential development which this proposal clearly fails to deliver. On this basis the proposal is contrary to Strategic Policy G: Housing of the adopted Eryri Local Development Plan (2016-2031).” The Members are asking the National Park if it would be possible for this application to be discussed in a planning committee meeting of the Park and not decided upon through delegated powers. Also the Members are of the opinion that a site visit by the Members of the Park planning committee would help so that they could have an idea of the application site and the concern that Members of the Community Council have with regqard to the entrance before coming to a decision on the application.
Remove timber clad walls and installation of external render, erection of single storey rear extension, extend front terrace and replacement of flat roof with a pitched roof on existing garage - Uncle Jim's Cabin, Talybont (NP5/58/625A)
Support this application.
CORRESPONDANCE
Welsh Government

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that the appropriate sum under Section 137(4)(a) of Local Government Act 1972, Section 137 Expenditure Limit for 2021/22 will be £8.41 per elector. The Clerk reported that the latest number of electors she has is 1,136 and therefore the Council have the right to contribute up to £9,553.76 to outside bodies.
The Play Inspection Company

The Clerk reported that she had received a report from the above company regarding the inspection that had been carried out by them on Pentre Uchaf play park. There were no significant problems to be seen in the report and all the categories were low risk or very low risk. The Clerk had forwarded a copy of the report onto the Chairman and the Vice Chairman.

Radio Ysbyty Gwynedd

Received a letter together with a copy of their balance sheet asking for a financial dontation towards running the above radio station. It was decided to leave it until March when financial applications are discussed.
Meirionnydd YFC
Received a letter together with a copy of their balance sheet asking for a financial dontation towards running the above Federation. It was decided to leave it until March when financial applications are discussed.

SIGNED..........................................Chairman     
DATE..............................................      
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